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A Merry Christmas to all and a 
safe and happy New Year to our 
Readers, Sponsors, Advertisers, 
Volunteer Printers and our whole 

community. 

 

From all us from at the Bunyip 
Newsletter We wish you a Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New 
2025 ! 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759 
  
We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer committee 
prints each month. 12 editions per year. Our newsletter is 
available to view online at  www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  
 
DEADLINE for next issue:  26th December 
PRINT Date for next issue:  2nd January 
 
Thank you to the volunteer Printers: 
Helen and Julie 

Coordinator:  Margaret L. 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website  website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Lisa Sinha treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News advises that the 
views or remarks expressed in this publication are 
not the views of the volunteer committee and editor, 
and no service or endorsement is implied by the 
listing of advertisers, sponsors or contributors. 
Although every effort is taken in reproducing and 
printing advertisements and contributions correctly, 
we take no responsibility for errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 

Quarter page  $20 

Half page  $40 

Full page $80 

Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  
4. Place your envelope in the slot before deadline.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 issues 
giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half page editorial.  
 
Please note, there is a 50% discount for all not for profit 
community groups, associations and clubs who meet the 
following criteria. Run by volunteers, do not have paid 
employees, and have a connection to the Bunyip and 
district community. All ads and notices for non-charging 
events or public / club notices that meet the above criteria 
and are within the Bunyip and district community are 
FREE! 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please email  
advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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 Bunyip Rainfall Totals 

 
  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.5 46 43.5 122 58.5 98 60 44 984.5 

2021 67 37 35.75 61 54 76 93 44 100 113 93 22 833.0 

2022 37 6 49 76 42 96 52.0  146 49 169 102  74 898.0 

2023 30 29.5   66  77.0  75.0  75.0  31  55  49  147  88 124  846.5 

2024  154  35  10  121  36  36  111  33  77 76   62     

Do you have a photo, story, poem, ditto, joke, holiday event etc. to share in our  Newsletter ? 

I would love to receive your submissions, either drop them in the box at IGA or email me at  

editor@bunyipnews.org.au 
——————————————————- 

A Christmas Poem 

I woke up Christmas morning, my heart was filled with joy 

Remembering the best Christmas present, I have ever had 

It was the birth, of a very special boy 

He was born in a lowly stable, in a place called Bethlehem 

His name was Jesus, sent to forgive us, when we sin 

To teach us, to love one another, to forgive and not condemn 

And all those that believe in Him, an eternal life will win 

This message of Love, let it shine through 

The Christ Child was born for me and for you 

Yes, your heart will be filled with joy, when you celebrate, 

The birth of Jesus, that very special boy 

 

The Bunyip Poets, wish everyone, A Happy, Peaceful and Joyous Christmas 

And God’s Blessing 
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ROAD SAFETY ROAD RULES 2017 - REG 67 
 

Stopping and giving way at a stop sign or stop line at an intersection without traffic lights . 

In the diagram below  Vehicle B must stop and give way to Vehicle A. 

I have witnessed many cars in the position of Vehicle B not giving way to Vehicle A.  As in the 
intersection of Hope Street, Nar Nar Goon/Longwarry Road and Bunyip-Modella Road in Bunyip. 

Hope this excerpt from Vic Roads helps people who do not understand this rule.  Editor 

H
o
p
e
 
S
t 

Nar Nar Goon/
Longwarry Road 

Bunyip-
Modella 
Road 
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ..................   expect,the unexpected 
 

While we try to plan for an eventful trip, the species, the outcome and any possible scenarios- the 
one thing you can’t plan for is the other, the unexpected. This can be an experience in the 
negative and sometimes the positive. Over a few frothies my mates and I reminisced and got a 
laugh out of a few of these we and I all but forgot about, or chose to. 

On a very cold winter morning at Gunnamatta Beach I prepared for a day’s surf fishing, all rugged 
up in all my wet weather gear and heavy woollen jumper I was warm as toast. Rigged up all my 
gear, bait bucket, and rod gimbal belt I moved in to the surf to knee deep waves and proceeded to 
fill my bag of frozen pipis with water to thaw them, when a shout from my mate to ‘lookout’ saw me 
get hit in the chest with a solid wave knocking me flat on my back, filling my clothes and waders 
with ice cold water and sand. The sound of two sheets of sandpaper rubbed together still reminds 
me of the sound I made as I walked to the showers, I’ve never felt that cold or uncomfortable ever 
again. 

While as a young boy around 14 on one of our family holidays to Jamieson in Victoria, I’d decided 
to fish in the late afternoon in a favourite spot in the shade of the willow trees above a low 
embankment. I noticed in my eagerness to fish that I had threaded the line through all the rod 
guides and rigged up with the line on the wrong side of the bail arm. So I disconnected the bail 
from the rotor and let the line drop in the water to prevent a tangled mess, moved the line over 
and reconnected the bail, I took up the tension and rewound it back onto the spool only to 
discover I’d snagged the bottom, after I stood up and fought to retrieve it back to the surface only 
to find a 2 ½ lb redfin on the other end that had just been sitting there waiting for me. 

On an Easter weekends camping and fishing trip to Eildon, I walked along a well-established track 
bordering the lake, cutting through bush to various clearings suitable for spinning lures and 
casting a fly between the flooded trees. Rounding a bend in the pathway I was confronted by an 
aggressive male deer (buck) who was quite adamant that I would not pass him, snorting and 
honking at me made that rather clear. Load shouts and even handfuls of trail dust he just wouldn’t 
budge! But apparently the spray of ‘Aeroguard’ I gave at a distance in his direction wasn’t too 
pleasant either and he took off into the bush, I kept looking over my shoulder for the next few 
hours, those buggers are huge! 

On the same weekend a few years later, my work colleague and I travelled to Dartmouth but 
decided that I would take my boat this time. I should’ve heeded the early warning signs though. 
On the first attempt a wheel mudguard on the trailer broke off after I hit a large pot hole in Ferntree 
Gully Rd, it skidded along the road until the car behind us hit it sending it flying into traffic coming 
in the other direction, and bouncing it onto their bonnet, after an exchange of licence info, later 
costing me $400+ for the repairs to their car. After having it re-welded at my in-laws, we continued 
our trip, only to hit ‘hard’ the rail-crossing at Yarra Glen, this time the guard came off and overtook 
us in the main street. We picked it up and threw it into the boat just determined to get to 
Dartmouth now. On the Hume Hwy from Bonnie Doon we somehow attracted a police patrol car, 
probably due to the brace under the trailer that had unknowing broken and was dragging along the 
road leaving a fireworks display of sparks behind us along with the tarp that was flapping like a 
flag that had been tied to it before then. I’ll never forget the policeman’s advice, get it all secure 
and get there safe, and don’t drown, it creates a hell of a lot of paperwork!  

 

Continued next page…... 
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We eventually got there at 1am to the boat ramp but it was shrouded in fog so we’d have to wait till 
morning now to launch, so we settled in for an uncomfortable night sleeping in the car, at first light 
we launched the boat and went to park the car and the battery died on the ramp blocking it for any 
other wishing to use it. Couldn’t believe it! Fortunately a 4WD turned up and gave us a jump start, 
parked and left it there. We persisted for the weekend with NO fish caught, and discovered a snake 
in our tent on the return to camp. The only saviour for the whole trip was a spontaneous decision to 
stop and fish the Mitta Mitta River at Eskdale which we landed and released 18 fish the biggest was 
a 4 ¼ lb rainbow. When we finally called it a day, we limped home with the trailer breaking a leaf 
spring and gradually disintegrating the whole way back to Dandenong. The next week I spent 
gradually cutting up the trailer and had great pleasure in exercising its demons. 

So take heed of the signs, the unexpected will always be waiting! 

Merry Xmas Y’all 

Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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BRAG and Bunyip Connect Inc. 
On Sunday, November 10th, the Bunyip community gathered with Bunyip Renewables Action 
Group (BRAG) and Bunyip Connect Inc. for the Clean Up Bunyip and Grand Opening of the BMX 
Track Playground event at the BMX Track on Wattletree Road in Bunyip. 

The event celebrated BRAG’s success in winning an award in the “Energy” section of the 2024 
Keep Australia Beautiful Tidy Towns Awards, as well as Bunyip Connect Inc’s successful grant for 
installing a playground at the BMX Track on Wattletree Road. 

Leading up to the event, students from both Bunyip Primary School and Columba Catholic Primary 
School took active roles in tidying their school grounds, with Columba’s Grade 2 “Lifesavers” 
extending their efforts to Koolangara Park.  

The event saw a fantastic turnout, with about 50 people attending from Bunyip and beyond. Many 
donned high-visibility vests to tackle Bunyip’s litter “hot spots”. Bunyip Tennis Club deserve a 
special mention for coordinating their Working Bee, which included a clean-up of the area around 
the tennis courts, to coincide with the event. 

The ribbon-cutting ceremony, led by Bash from the Bunyip and District Bendigo Bank, officially 
opened the new playground. The playground was made possible through the bank’s generous 
funding alongside an impressive Tiny Towns grant. 

To add to the day’s excitement, the Cardinia Leisure Street Team brought activities like hurdles, 
giant Jenga, basketball, and footy practice, keeping children active and entertained, while Bunyip 
Primary School parents hosted a sausage sizzle barbecue to raise money for the school. 

A total of 11 large bags of rubbish were collected during the event; 6 full of waste for landfill, 3 full of 
items for Cardinia Shire’s yellow bins and 2 full of containers to be recycled through the container 
deposit scheme. We would like to thank Cardinia shire for collecting the bags for us after the event. 

BRAG and Bunyip Connect Inc. would like to thank the local community groups and businesses 
whose support was invaluable, including Bunyip Landcare, Bunyip IGA, Biddy Martha's Cafe, and 
Bunyip Pharmacy. 

This community event showed what can be achieved when local groups, businesses, and 
individuals come together to support their town. 

BACK ROW: Danny Hayes, Karen McIntyre, 
Sonia Draxler, Cameron Brown, John Langford, 
Julie Kidd, Gina Dowie. 

FRONT ROW: Kerry Carlyon, Bashir Keshtiar, 
Helen Ross, Kristy Neilson. 
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BUNYIP- GARFIELD PROBUS CLUB 
 
 
On Cup Day we held our annual Probus Cup which is always a fun day with everyone joining in. 
Everyone comes dressed up in all their best clothes and hats of all kinds. 
 
The stable hand that looks after the horses all year has them set at the starting gate ready to race. A 
big thank you to him as they look in such good condition. Everyone has a turn until the winners of 
the heats race again to see who wins the actual Cup which they will hold until next year. The 
Fashions on the Field were then judged for the best dressed Lady and also the Man along with a 
novelty section . A presentation was then held to award the winners before we had a picnic lunch 
together. Because it was Cup Day we had some sweeps so with the names of our horses we 
headed home to watch the Melbourne Cup to see if we won anything. Thank you to the couple who 
organised the sweeps and to any others that helped in anyway on the day. The horses we know will 
be looked after until next year. 
 
The  Coffee Group has plenty of laughter and chatter and helps new Members to get to know others 
in the group. Some stay on for Lunch and so there is more chatter. 
 
The Film afternoon is enjoyable and seeing a wide selection of Films over the past year that is from 
their own collection, great entertainment. 
 
The Walking Group headed down to Moe for their last walk for the year. On arrival they had a 
Cuppa before setting off on the walk. Everyone walks or strolls at their own pace. 
 
After completing the walk they went to the Hotel for their breakup lunch. Next year they will continue 
to explore other places. Many Thanks to those who organise these walks. 
 
Our Club would like to wish Everybody a Happy Christmas and a Brighter New 

Year for everyone. 
Helen 
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Bunyip Social Hub 
 

Hey everyone! 

Mark your calendars for 2025, visit the Bunyip Social Hub, where we gather weekly each Tuesday. 

Join us for a cuppa at the Uniting Church Hall on Nash Rd in Bunyip. We open at 9:00 AM and keep 
the doors open until 3:45 PM, so feel free to quickly visit anytime. We love sharing stories, whether 
they are from years gone by or just from yesterday. The conversations are always lively and filled 
with exciting tales from our community! We have a wonderful library at the social hub, feel free to 
browse and borrow our books, 

Each Tuesday afternoon our card players enjoy many games of samba. 

Henry the Bunyip is a frequent visitor; he listens intently to the stories but never tells any secrets 

Follow Henry’s adventures on his Facebook Instagram or web page. 

On Wednesdays, we visit local pubs, cafes, and the rec reserve rotunda; each month, we head out 
for bus trips to exciting places like the beach or even the beautiful hills surrounding us. A big 
shoutout to our bus driver, Rob; we have had many adventures over the last few years! 

We also want to thank Roman Kulkewycz. for capturing our hub with great photos, and the Bunyip 
Opportunity Shop and Bunyip Community Market for their excellent support 

We are incredibly grateful   

 Follow us on our social media Facebook page 

 Email:  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com 

Have a lovely Christmas and New Year 

Bunyip Social Hub will resume on Tuesday, 14th January 2025 

I hope to welcome you at the Uniting church hall at 9 am 

Warm regards! 

Davina Veenstra 
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Cardinia Environment  
Coalition Inc. 

Integrity, Passion, Science based 
 

Our mission: 
Leading significant positive environmental change 
through community-based awareness and action. 

 

Indigenous Plant Nursery 
 Nursery. P: (03) 5947 7871 (open Fridays 9 -12 ) 

Mb: 0417373690     
E: nursery@cecinc.net.au 

Office. P: (03) 5941 8446     
E: info@cecinc.net.au                                     

f: CECCardiniaEnvironmentCoalition  

https: www: cecinc.net.au 



19   Bunyip & District Community News December 2024 

 



20  Bunyip & District Community News December 2024 

 



21   Bunyip & District Community News December 2024 

 

BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  

 



22  Bunyip & District Community News December 2024 

 



23   Bunyip & District Community News December 2024 

 



24  Bunyip & District Community News December 2024 

 

 

 

 

 
We are a family owned and operated business and 
are passionate about travel and want to provide 
all of our clients with the best possible experience. 
We specialize in all types of leisure travel 
including, flights, car hire, tours, rail journeys, river 
cruises, ocean cruises and more. We can also help 
you with independent travel and itinerary 
planning. We have travel insurance and a range of 
travel products including suitcases, adaptors, bags, 
totes and more. 
 
A: 123 Princes Way Drouin 
E: info@itsallabouttravel.com.au 
P: 0356441333   M: 0413233540 
W: itsallabouttravel.com.au 
Like our Facebook page for up to date specials 

Our Jindivick Quarry has been supplying cow lane 
and driveway material, structural products and 

decorative screenings direct to the local market for 
more than 40 years. Give Jake a call on 0488 227 

424 to chat through your next project.  
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Your Business Card 
Here 
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Open last Sunday of every month 

Are you feeling stuck? 
Do you want to know yourself better? 
Are you feeling disappointed with the 

Current results in life? 
Do you feel like there is more out there? 

Do you want to enjoy your daily life 
more? 

Are you looking for ways to improve 
Your current “good” life to a “great” one? 
Are you seeking another direction in life 

And/or looking for ways to develop 
yourself? 

At Libertas Life Coaching this month 
we are offering a complimentary 

Introduction Session. 
Contact George at 

libertaslifecoaching@outlook.com 
libertascoaching.com.au 
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St.Thomas' Anglican Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 

Last Sunday the people of St. Thomas celebrated the Feast of Christ the King. This feast day 
emphasises the Kingship of Christ and also marks the closing of the churches liturgical year. 

New year for the church begins with the Season of Advent. This liturgical season of four Sundays is 
a time of waiting and preparation that lead us to the great celebration of Christmas. But we are not 
there yet!  However, you might like to make a note of the following events in your diary. 

CAROL SERVICE - will be held in our beautiful gardens on Sunday the 22/12/24 at 5pm. 

CHRISTMAS SERVICES - Midnight Mass - Tuesday 24/12/24 at 11.30pm Christmas Day - 
Wednesday 25/12/24 at 10am 

CHANGE OF SERVICE TIME - On the Sunday the 1st of December our regular Sunday Eucharist  
time will change from 9.30am to 10 am.  

There is no change to the time of our Wednesday Eucharist which continues to be celebrated at 
11.45 am and followed by lunch in our hall.  All are welcome at our services. 

ST. THOMAS’ OP SHOP 

The OP Shop at St. Thomas’ is open on Thursday and Friday. The stock 
changes regularly and there is always a good bargain or two available.  
A great place to start your Christmas shopping. 
 

The Reverend Christine Angus (Priest in charge) 0409 217 321 

The Reverend  Ken Parker (Associate Priest) 5976 1634 
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BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd 
(off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
St Thomas Anglican Church  -  A’Beckett Road 
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  

BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
https://bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com 

bduc.uca@gmail.com 

NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  
 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8:00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Welcome to the Well. First and third Mondays 7:00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft and Friendship Group. Tuesday 10:00am Garfield Church call Robyn 5629 5541.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6:00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday December 1 9:00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday December 8 9:00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday December 15 9:00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Thursday December 19 11:00am Hillview Aged Care (22 Abeckett Road) 

Sunday December 22 9:00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Tuesday December 24 7:30pm Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Wednesday December 25 
No Church Ser-
vice on Christ- No Church Service on Christmas Day 

Sunday December 29 9:00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White – 
03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
(Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday each month at Garfield 
Community Hall)  
bunyipgarfieldprobus@gmail.com 
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Sam Daly 0425 743 175  
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Iona Cricket Club 
Michael Neilson—0438 295 966 

Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens Club Nick 
de Weger convenor 0413239717 New players welcome 

Longwarry Angling Club 
longwarryanglingclub@gmail.com  
Trevor Wheeler 0407366503 

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com 8pm on 3rd Wed  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Moy-Yan Neighbourhood House 
0428 372 686 -  Beswick St & Garfield Scout Hall, 
Garfield 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@bunyiphistory.org.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
bunyiplcg@gmail.com   Phone: 0407834443 
Facebook: Bunyip Landcare Group Inc. 
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market (Last Sun Month) 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441 
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre  03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
President Allan Berry....0429 296 140  
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (A/H Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station  5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
Trevor 0439 692 602 knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
BRAG (Bunyip Renewables Action Group Inc)  
Helen Ross: 0411274025 bragbunyip@gmail.com 
Garfield Community Website www.garfield.au 
Bunyip Connect Inc  bunyipconnectinc@gmail.com 


